Virginia: At an Adjourned Meeting of the Board of Supervisors for the County of Accomack held in the cafeteria at Metompkin Elementary School on the 31<sup>st</sup> day of March, A. D., 2014.

Members Present: Wanda J. Thornton

Ron S. Wolff Grayson C. Chesser Kay W. Lewis Robert D. Crockett Laura Belle Gordy Chair Donald L. Hart, Jr. C. Reneta Major, Vice Chair

Members Absent: John Charles "Jack" Gray, Chair

Others Present: Steven B. Miner, County Administrator

Shelia Goodman, Administrative Assistant

Mark B. Taylor, County Attorney Michael Mason, Finance Director

## Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Vice Chair C. Reneta Major and opened with a prayer by Mrs. Thornton, after which the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited.

## Public Hearing - FY2014-2015 Proposed Budget and Tax Rates

County Attorney Mark Taylor read the rules governing conduct during Public Hearing.

The Vice Chair opened the Public Hearing.

Mr. Michael Mason, Finance Director, gave a brief PowerPoint presentation and overview of Fiscal Year 2014-2015 Proposed Budget and Tax Rates and explained same.

## **Public Comment**

The following persons offered comments relative to the proposed Fiscal Year 2014-2015 Proposed Budget and Tax Rates:

Dr. Rhonda Hall, Interim Superintendent of Accomack County Schools support for the School Board's Budget,

Kim Miles, Onancock, support for funding the new library,

Mary E. Parker, Onley, the Health Insurance issue for retirees.

Peaches Dodge and Christi Lawton, Onancock, support for funding the Eastern Shore Coalition Against Domestic Violence.

The Vice Chair closed the Public Hearing and thanked all present for attending.

## **Adjournment**

Mr. Crockett made a motion to adjourn to April 8, 2014 at 5:00 p.m. in the Board Chambers. Mr. Wolff seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously approved with Mr. Gray absent. The meeting adjourned at p.m. 7:31 p.m.

Chair	
 Date	